
 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Application of Ameren 
Transmission Company of Illinois for a 
Certificate of Convenience and Necessity 
Authorizing it to Operate and Maintain an 
Interconnection of the High Prairie Wind 
Project with the Mark Twain Transmission 
Line 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
 
     File No. EA-2021-0167 
       

ORDER ON MOTION FOR EXTENSION 
 
Issue Date: January 12, 2021                               Effective Date:  January 12, 2021 
 

On December 11, 2020, Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI) applied 

for an order declining jurisdiction or, alternatively, requesting a certificate of convenience 

and necessity to operate and maintain interconnection facilities in Schuyler County, 

Missouri.  

On December 15, 2020, the Commission directed the Staff of the Commission to 

file either a recommendation regarding ATXI’s application or a status report advising 

when it expects to file a recommendation. 

On January 11, 2021, Staff filed its Motion for Extension and advised Staff 

continues to review information provided by ATXI. Staff states it expects to file its 

recommendation no later than January 18, 2021. 

The Commission will grant the request for extension and will extend the time period 

to account for the holiday on January 18, 2021. 

THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. Staff shall file a recommendation regarding ATXI’s application no later than 

January 19, 2021. 
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2. This order shall be effective when issued. 

       
      BY THE COMMISSION 
     
 
 

Morris L. Woodruff 
                                    Secretary 
 
 
Jana C. Jacobs, Regulatory Law Judge, 
by delegation of authority pursuant 
to Section 386.240, RSMo (2016). 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on the 12th day of January, 2021. 
 


